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SOUTHSTREET (BUILDERS) Ltd 

South Builders 
Old Milton Road 

New Milton 
BH25 6EB 

 

Tel: (01425) 619533 
Fax: (01425) 638849 

NHBC Registered House Builder 
Member of FSB, FMB 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

The Memorial Hall at Hordle                       The Church Hall at Tiptoe 

 

Both halls 
available 

for hire. 

Up to 
170 people. 

 
 

Contact the Church Office (Ruth Lambe - 01425 626565) for details. 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact Ruth Lambe  

in the Church Office for details 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 

10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 
10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 

 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
COPY DATE for the November 2023 issue is October 16th   

All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect the 
opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

Monday to Friday 9.30am—12.00 noon   Tel: 01425 626565 
Email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received or you may 

like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

Welcome to the October edition of LINK 

Autumn is a season of change and that is certainly true 

within our churches. Recently the PCC gathered to 

discuss the vision for the church and where God might 

be leading us next.  Do pray for us as we seek to follow 

Christ faithfully in the months ahead. 

One key question we have is whether our three Sunday 

services across the parish are all that they should be to 

serve the needs of our congregation. To help us answer 

this, our sermon series through September and 

October across the parish asks, ‘What is the heart of worship?’ 

In September we saw that worship is part of everyday life as Christians aim to 

obey God in all that we do, and we saw how worship at root is simply 

‘declaring the worth of’ God – which we can do in an endless variety of ways. 

In October we’ll be considering: 

- Thanksgiving as an act of worship (in our Harvest services) 

- Encouraging one another in worship 

- Worshipping invented gods 

- Variety in worship  

Do come along to find out more about why we do what we do, and consider 

how we might develop these principles as a church in the years ahead! 

God bless, 

Phil 

C S Lewis:  God does not command worship for himself because of neediness, 

but rather is providing us with a means toward our own great joy in him.  
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Sunday Services for October 2023 
All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday    1st    9.00  Holy Communion  
       10.30  All Age Harvest Worship 
Sunday      8th   10.30  Family  Worship 
Sunday    15th    9.00  Morning Prayer 
       10.30  Family Communion 
Sunday   22nd  10.30  Family Worship 
Sunday  29th  10.00  United Mission Service 
 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday     1st  10.00   Morning Prayer         
Sunday      8th  10.00    Holy Communion   -  Harvest   
Sunday   15th  10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday   22nd  10.00  Holy Communion 
Sunday  29th  10.00  United Mission Service at All Saints’ 

Prayer Meetings in October 
Monday    2nd       11.00   Prayer meeting        Memorial Hall 
Mondays  9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th  Zoom Prayer Meeting    11.00 

Diary for October 
Thursday       5th             12.30  Luncheon Club    Memorial Hall 

Friday    13th & 27th 10.30  Coffee at Potting Shed  Redcliffe 

Thursday   19th        9.50  Parish Quiet Garden  

     19th        3.00  Tea @ 3       Memorial Hall 

Tuesday   31st        3.30  Light Party      Memorial Hall 

Little Angels    -  3rd, 10th, 17th & 31st (24th is half term) Memorial Hall 

Village Voices  - 11th, 18th, 25th   7.15        Hordle Pavilion 

From the Registers: 

Interment of Ashes - Reg Judd and Hugh Stevenson 
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 What?      A Sunday night club 

 When?         15th October 

 Time?      5.30 - 7.00 pm 

 For whom?    Years 5 and 6 students 

 Need more info?  Contact the Church Office 

St Andrew’s Harvest 

Lunch  
Sunday 8th October 12 for 12.30   

A two course meal with soft drinks   

 £5.00 a person  
 Bring your own wine if you prefer. 

Sign up sheet at the back of 

both churches. 

 Any dietary requirements please 

let us know. 

Everyone will be most welcome. 

 
Janice and Chris Benson 

(Our email and phone number is in the 

church contact details booklet)  

All Saints’ Harvest 

Bring and Share 

Lunch 

Sunday 1st October 

12.30 pm 

Memorial Hall Hordle 

Cover picture: Thanks to 
Leanne Franklin for this 
atmospheric local photo. 

Combined Tearfund Service  

All Saints’ Hordle 

Sunday 29th October  at 

10.00am 

Speaker : Ruth Valerio 

• Environmentalist 

• Theologian 

• Social Activist 

• Tearfund Director - Global 

Advocacy and Influencing 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

This week Winchester Cathedral witnessed an historic – if 
rather bizarre – event. On Tuesday evening I was elected as 

Bishop of Winchester by the College of Canons (and I’m very grateful to them 
for having done so!) It’s one crucial step, although not the final one, in my 
formally becoming your Bishop. 

It was, by any stretch of the imagination, however, an unusual election. There 
was only one candidate, and the Canons were instructed to elect me by the 
King, no less, via documents called a ‘Congé d’élire’ and a ‘Letter Missive’. They 
had no choice in the matter. So what then was it all about? And is it all too 
obscure to be of any relevance to us? 

It does, in fact, express something very important. And that is the ancient 
principle that the Diocese itself has a critical role to play in the process of 
discerning and calling its Bishop. 

The Diocese of Winchester has been fully involved in the whole process from 
the start: through the work of the Vacancy in See Committee; through the 
drawing up of the Statement of Needs; and through the Diocese’s significant 
involvement in the Crown Nominations Commission, which led ultimately to 
the invitation to me to be nominated as the next Bishop of Winchester. The 
College of Canons’ election of me is representative of all that. 

There is, though, another, more theological sense of the word ‘election’ that 
relates to our God’s choosing and calling of us. And that sense too is absolutely 
vital in all of this. It’s vital to me to know that this is God’s calling on me for the 
next stage of my life and ministry (and frankly I wouldn’t go anywhere near it if 
I didn’t believe that!). 

Both those senses of calling are vital: called by the people of God, and called 
by God himself. And very often of course that latter calling is discerned 
through the first. 

I hope and pray in this next season of our Diocese’s life we all grow in 
confidence in that calling, and in turn have the joy of seeing others too discern 
God’s calling to know him, to love him, to serve him and to follow him. 

Yours in Christ,    Philip Mounstephen, Bishop Designate of Winchester 

A recent Diocesan communication contained a letter from the Bishop 

of Winchester Designate.  This is an abbreviated version of it. 

https://comms.winchester.anglican.org/dioceseofwinchesterlz/lz.aspx?p1=MsdDU4NjM2UzExOTM6NDJCOTE1M0RGMUU2OTE3QjUwQkVEMjFFRDUxQzYxQjE%3d-&CC=&w=44848
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The most recent Men’s Breakfast was on September 9th. About 30 men met at 

8.15am, all eager for food! We were not disappointed! 

The booked speaker had unfortunately had to cancel, so we were given a 

choice … just breakfast, or breakfast followed by a talk from David Moynagh 

about Tools for Self Reliance. A vote was held and we unanimously chose a 

talk. 

David gave us a very informative, illustrated talk about ‘Tools’. This charity is 

based at Netley Marsh where they refurbish donated tools and sewing 

machines. These are then sorted and are sent out to about five locations 

across Africa in 20-foot containers, with two or three of these going every 

year. 

The contents of the containers enable locally run workshops to help village 

communities to earn a living. Although not claiming to be Christian based, 

’Tools’ is fulfilling a very useful role in enabling deprived folk to get a foot on 

the work/business ladder. 

Mike Warren 

Men’s Breakfast 

After learning to love God (worship), learning to love others 
is the second purpose of your life. 

- Rick Warren 

N.B. There is no known relationship between the two authors on this page! 
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Christmas Shoeboxes  

It is hard for us to imagine the 

plight of children in Libya, 

Morocco, Turkey, Syria and 

Ukraine - families who have 

lost everything. 

We can do little to help but we 

can send our love in a shoebox. 

We all have financial 

constraints but if we can give 

something it will make such a 

difference to a child. 

Why not fill a couple of boxes 

between your Home group or 

with a friend? 

If you are unable to go shopping but would like to help, put money in an 

envelope, give it to me and it will help fill a box. 

Boxes and leaflets will be available in both churches from the beginning of 

October. 

Gill Morris 

 

Have you met this before? 

Have Only Positive Expectations = H O P E 
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Coffee and Cake! 

New Venture - St Andrew’s Church are 

starting a get together afternoon once a 
month, for Fellowship and Fun. The first 
will be Tuesday October 17th at 2.30pm - a 
Beetle Drive, with refreshments half time. 
Not many people came, to the most recent Beetle Drive but those who did 
enjoyed it! Just let us know if you would like to come, and perhaps bring a 
friend too. If last minute you decide to come, just turn up and you will be 
welcome. 

The next two Fellowship and Fun afternoons will be on: 

Tuesday 14th November  

Tuesday 12th December  

On October 17th we will ask those who come for  suggestions for November. 
In December we plan to have Christmas Carols, songs and poems, chosen by 
those who come. 

We hope to see many of you at all or one of these afternoons. 

Janice and Chris Benson  

Maureen Westlake 

It is with sadness that we report the death of Maureen Westlake 

in September. 

Hordle School will remember Maureen as a one time Headteacher, 

and the Church knew her as a previous Treasurer.  

But many will remember her as a loved and trusted friend. 

A Memorial Service will be held at All Saints’ on  

Tuesday 3rd October at 11.15 am  

and hopefully a fuller appreciation of Maureen will be included 

in the November LINK. 
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As we begin a new school year, the Sunday School 

leaders have reviewed our provision for children at 

the 10:30 service at All Saints’. 

We have decided that the best way we can provide 

for our children is to invite the secondary school  

children to stay in the main service each Sunday, 

where we will provide them with a worksheet they can use to help them 

engage with the sermon, whilst the younger children continue to go out to 

their respective primary and preschool aged groups. 

The heartbeat of a church service is hearing what God has to say to us, so we'll 

be making these sheets available to the whole congregation to help us to 

engage with what is being said and note key insights and reflections to take 

home. I hope that many people in the congregation, young and old, will find 

them helpful. We will be making a new commitment to structuring our 

services consistently and keeping to time, whilst paying careful attention as 

leaders and preachers to speaking to all ages present each week. 

Our existing groups will continue as before, with parents accompanying their 

preschool children into the church room, and primary aged children going with 

their leaders into the hall. Rooted returns for school years 5-6 this term. 

I express my deep gratitude to all the team members who have been faithfully 

providing these various groups. Do join me in praying that God would keep 

providing us with all we need to serve one another, especially as our new 

Children's and Youth Worker joins us in the spring. 

Phil Mullins 

In recent weeks, changes have been made to the provision for children 

in church at All Saints’. Phil’s letter explaining these changes is 

summarised here. 
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© Ally Barrett (www.reverendally.org)   

 
We bring the spare we do not really need 
(for surely God will honour all we bring 

although it cannot make up for our greed). 
And place into Christ’s hands our offering: 

“Turn water into wine again,” we say, 
“and multiply my token loaves and fish 
to feed another hungry crowd today.” 
Our gifts, we know, will put some flesh 

on words of charity.  
 

Then into those 
twelve empty baskets, let us place the gifts in us 

that need to be increased and shared 
with greater generosity than we may be prepared 

to offer on our own account. 
For we are God’s most rich and splendid bounty, 

sown as seeds and scattered by the Lord 
in every place. 

The human race: 
the crowning glory 

of the ever-evolving creation story. 
 

We thank God that he does not only separate the wheat 
from tare, 

but takes our very best then turns us into far more than we are. 
 

Harvest Festival will be celebrated at  All Saints’ 

on October 1st and at St Andrew’s on October 8th. 

As we bring our apples and pears, this poem might give 

us something to contemplate? 
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Dear God … 

 

 

 

There’s nothing better than spending time with you. I can 

share my thoughts with you and you have things for me to hear, if I am quiet 

enough!  Mostly I hear that you love me. 

Dear Carolyn, 

I do … and in our time together I can tell you I love you. 

Dear God,  

I hope I never stop having time with you, but it is up to me to make it. You 

affirm me, you guide me, and you move me into action. You help me to make 

choices, bring particular people into my mind and show me what you want me 

to do.   

But I think the time has come to stop writing down these chats and sharing 

them.  I want to keep on listening. 

Dear Carolyn, 

Everyone can have their own conversations with me. I’m never too busy.           

I hope they will. 

Dear God, 

So do I. 

        Carolyn Petts 

This ‘Dear God’ reaches the final one in Carolyn’s series. We are so grateful for 

Carolyn allowing us to print a re-run of her articles.. Many have been very 

appreciative of her insights and thoughtfulness. 

Thank you Carolyn. 



 

 

Post - Coronation         LINK 

Harry Fenner-Crawley, Community Engagement Manager 

Bible Society reports:  

The war in Ukraine has led to a dramatic rise in the demand for Bibles as 

people ask existential questions about life and death. The Ukrainian Bible 

Society reports that, in the last 15 months, some 700,000 Bibles have been 

distributed across the war-torn country. This is a five-fold increase on numbers 

handed out before the war. In 2020, some 136,767 Bibles were distributed in 

Ukraine.  

Anatoliy Raychynets, deputy general secretary of the Ukrainian Bible Society 

said, ‘The experience of this time is that so many people are looking for Bibles 

and churches.  

‘We are doing everything possible to reach all the needs, but more Bibles are 

needed. With the help of the word of God, we can bring the love of God to 

those who need it.’ 

Bibles are distributed around the country, including to soldiers and civilian 

communities on the front line, and to those in hospital. ‘Wherever the Bible is 

taken, it is very much appreciated,’ said Anatoliy.  

Anatoliy goes on to thank everyone for their truly inspiring support for his 

organisation in these challenging times.  

 

You can find Anatoliy’s complete message on the Bible Society website. 

Record number of Bibles distributed across Ukraine -  

Written by:  Hazel Southam, 25 August 2023. 
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The Bible Society will be celebrating Bible 

Sunday on 29th October. Abbreviated from 

the Society’s website, this is a brief history 

of its foundation.  

‘The story of Bible Society and its founding revolves around three remarkable 

individuals: a determined Welsh girl, a visionary 

Welsh pastor, and a campaigning MP. 

Mary Jones – the determined Welsh girl 

In 1800, a 15-year-old Welsh girl named Mary Jones 

trekked 26 long miles through the rugged terrain of 

north Wales to buy a Welsh Bible. Mary was so 

determined to have a Bible of her own, in her own 

language, that she had saved up for six long years 

before her walk to Bala. 

With the help of Revd Thomas Charles of Bala, 

who sold her three Bibles for the price of one, 

Mary Jones’ determination was rewarded. Her story – and her unswerving 

desire to get hold of God’s written word – soon became the talk of the 

churches in the area.  

Revd Joseph Hughes – the visionary Welsh pastor 

Inspired by Mary’s story, and by the need for Bibles for Welsh speakers, Revd 

Joseph Hughes asked a daring question: ‘If for Wales, why not for the 

kingdom? And if for the kingdom, why not for the world?’ 

That question, posed at a meeting of the Religious Tract Society on 7th 

December 1802, would reverberate across Wales and, ultimately, the world. It 

was the moment that set in motion the founding of our society. 

A much-loved (and well-thumbed)  
book from childhood days (Ed) 
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William Wilberforce – the campaigning MP 

Captured by the vision of God’s word being available for all people, William 

Wilberforce and other members of the Clapham Sect decided to act. They 

made this vision part of their campaign to ‘make goodness fashionable’ – in 

the hope of inspiring people to fall in love with the Bible. 

On 7th March 1804, at a meeting of around 300 at the London Tavern in 

Bishopsgate, Wilberforce and the campaigning groups he was a part of 

formed the British and Foreign Bible Society. 

Over 200 years and counting 

Since that day over 200 years ago, the British and Foreign Bible Society has 

become Bible Society – a charity committed to offering the Bible to the world. 

There are now about 150 local Bible Societies around the world, which 

undertake the work in their locations.  

Today, we stand on the shoulders of these giants of our past – Mary Jones, 

Revd Joseph Hughes, William Wilberforce and others – committed to making 

the Bible available for every man, woman and child in the world.’ 

Bible Sunday 2023 
 

Bible Sunday is on 29th October this year – a day set aside in the 
church calendar to celebrate the gift of God’s word for the UK’s Bible 
Societies.  
National Bible Sunday is an annual event held every fourth Sunday 
in January. The history of National Bible Sunday can be traced to 
the publication of the Anglican Book of Common Prayer in 1549. 

(This is when our parish celebrates Bible Sunday.) 

The highest form of worship is the worship of unselfish Christian service. 

- Billy Graham 
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Thoughts from my garden  ... 

My youngest daughter lives in an old farmhouse in the Lake District. Very close 

by live their neighbours in a converted barn with an owl nest box in the end 

gable. This year, a pair of barn owls hatched eight 

chicks, of which seven survived. My son-in-law has 

been helping the parents by providing food for the big 

family. So now Liz and the family get baby owls on their 

bedroom window sills making hissing noises and 

keeping them awake! Probably by now, they have 

flown and peace has been restored. 

Do you remember time! When I was confirmed as a schoolgirl many years ago, 

it was usual to fast before communion, so there was no breakfast beforehand.  

I can remember this was still practised when my first daughter was born but 

the tradition seems to have faded away. I wonder if anybody still fasts now? I 

certainly don’t. Perhaps now Communion services are not always first thing on 

Sunday mornings, it has fallen out of favour. 

I have been removing weeds by the bucket load (most go on the compost 

heap) and trying to keep the grass cut.  But it is still  warm so everything seems 

to continue growing. 

Robin still comes in for porridge oats but he will come and look at me when I 

am gardening. He did find a worm which soon was eaten. Perhaps he will  

eventually realise that when I move the soil, worms appear! The Michaelmas 

daisy in my garden is beginning to blossom, which reminds me Autumn has 

really arrived. 

                 Soon be Christmas! 
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Ben, a student from Ridley Hall, spent a month with us 
in the summer. Now he looks back … and writes ... 

A Summer Placement 

Where does someone training to be a vicar venture when instructed to spend a 
month on residential placement somewhere? Should I commute daily from 
Cambridge to another parish within the Church of England? Or should I use the 
opportunity to explore further afield within the wider Anglican Communion? To 
Australia perhaps? (an exciting offer did come in!) What about The Bahamas? No, 
in God’s providence the pen settled over Hordle and Tiptoe. I was to spend four 
weeks planting my theological training for ministry in the life of the New Forest. 

This was an opportunity to have an ‘intense’ placement where I could question, 
observe, learn and immerse myself within a welcoming church family, putting all my 
lecture hall-based learning to work. It was very nearly ‘in tents’ until some 
wonderfully kind members of the parish opened their homes and their hearts to 
me. My immense thanks to Angie and Clive, and Mary and David for their 
demonstration of love and hospitality that gave a roof over my head, ensured I was 
never not fed and showed Christian love in many ways.  

This was a very enriching experience.  Many within both churches offered support 
and advice. My thanks to so many of you. I could enjoy all of church life: from the 
radical fun of ‘Rooted’ to learning together in happy Homegroups, with weddings 
and baptisms in between. I am a firmly converted campanologist too!  

I reserve particular thanks for Rev Phil and Chloe who gave hours in hospitality 
and conversation. There is no doubt that Rev Phil is talented, erudite and hugely 
able but I was very grateful to observe close up a model of pastoral leadership, 
someone who acknowledges his authority comes as a servant of the Lord Jesus 
and seeks no power of his own. 

My encouragement to all who embraced me over the month - carry on in faith!  
Ben Barton 
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CALLING ALL STRIMMERS AND RAKERS … 

Our lovely Wildflower Meadows need some attention  

10am, weather permitting, on the following 
dates 

            At St Andrew’s:  

     Big Rake:     Tuesday  17th  October 

 

               At All Saints’: 

             Big Strim:    Friday      6th  October 

             Big Rake:     Saturday 21st October 

 

Plentiful cups of tea, coffee and biscuits will be available.  
Please bring tools. 
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Planting seeds of hope amid 

crisis in Sri Lanka 

Across the UK, churches and communities are 

getting together to celebrate Harvest. 8,000 

miles away in Sri Lanka, people affected by leprosy are struggling to eat. 

In Sri Lanka, many people live in poverty in rural communities. Making a living has 

never been easy.  Over the last few years, economic crisis has made life even tougher. 

Sivamalar lives in the northern tip of Sri Lanka. When she was diagnosed with leprosy 

over 10 years ago, everything changed.  

Then, the economic crisis hit in 2020. Like so many families affected by leprosy, 

Sivamalar felt the impacts acutely. Providing for her family of eight became hard. 

“Supporting the family was a nightmare,” Sivamalar told us. “The days we could eat 

one decent meal were blessed days”. 

Kaveri Kala Manram (KKM), our partners in Sri Lanka, are helping people affected by 

leprosy to get back on their feet. Deborah works with KKM, visiting families affected 

by leprosy. “We meet their basic needs, such as housing, water, and livelihood 

activities”, she told us. She also teaches people affected by leprosy self-care 

techniques so they can be independent, and ensures people get the mental health 

support they need. A vital part of their work is helping people like Sivamalar to start 

home gardens. Alongside people like Deborah, you’re helping people to thrive, one 

seed at a time. 

KKM reached out to Sivamalar, and equipped her with what she needed.  Now she's 

growing pumpkins and other vegetables.  Her family has enough to eat, and Sivamalar 

is selling surplus produce, generating an income that will sustain her family. 

At Harvest time, we are encouraged to reflect on God’s many blessings – a well-

stocked fridge, meals with family and friends. Harvest is also a time to thank God 

for His abundance and provision in our lives. This year, you can help share this 

abundance with people affected by leprosy who so urgently need it.  

              (information from The Leprosy Mission ) 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at 
All Saints'.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 

provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appoint-

ments when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit 

patients in hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a 

few hours to help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 

388 9063 for more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an ap-

pointment or you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and  New Milton on Friday.   To book 
the service ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

Butterflies Pre-school (term time only). 9.15-12.15 Mon and Fri; 9.15—3 Tues, Wed 
Thurs in St. Andrew’s Church Hall. Contact: Louisa Parsons  01425 615566 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10 am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe 
Young Farmers’ Hall. 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

             LINK   



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 
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